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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

Held on August 18, 2021   

John McDonnell – Building Commissioner  

Currently, we are looking to demolish the 3435 Attica property because it is structurally unsafe. In order to do 
that, there’s quite a process to go through to receive those Grant funds. These items are required by that 
Grant in order to get those funds. 

The Village was given and included in on a Grant Project for a residential property that we have in the Village 
at 3435 Attica. got the notice that we were going to be approved for these Grants, we’ve been putting our 
best foot forward to get all of the requirements that are required to receive those Grant funds. 

Currently, we’ve sent a letter to the State Historic Preservation Agency, which is a requirement from the 
Grant. We have to get approval from them before we can do anything with the demolition. But while we’re 
waiting for that approval, because that approval could take some time, sometimes 30 to 60-days. Depending 
on the COVID pandemic it may take longer. We just don’t know." 
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